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www.tecumsehkiwanis.com 

 

November Meeting 
Scott Dial served double duty as the program chair 
and the speaker at our November meeting.  As 
principal of Tecumseh South Elementary School, 
Scott gave us an update on how the school year is 
going.  The Covid pandemic appears to have 
affected not only student learning but also their 
social skills.  Both areas seem to be getting back to 
more normal areas.  Increased staffing has created 
crowed conditions at the school due to lack of work 
space.  These shortages may need to be addressed in 
the near future.  Larry provided dessert for the 
meeting. 
 

Upcoming Programs 
 
 December 14   
   Program Chair - Larry   
   Desserts    - Cindy and Larry 
 
 January 11   
   Program Chair - Mary   
   Desserts    - Denise 
 
 February 8   
   Program Chair - Cindy    
   Desserts    - Ashli 
 

Community Dinner 
The next Community Dinner will be on December 7  
from 5 until 6:30 PM and the menu will feature a 
meatloaf dinner. 
 
 

 

Tecumseh North Courtyard 
The club has about finished up our part of the outdoor 
learning center in the courtyard area at Tecumseh 
North Elementary School.  Thanks to all who helped 
power wash, clean, hang a ladder, seal cracks in the 
concrete, stain the concrete, and install the umbrellas 
that the club purchased for the picnic tables.  Aydin 
Eisenbarth is going to provide storage areas as his 
Eagle Scout project to finish the area.  Please see 
page two for some before, during and after pictures. 
 

 Bell Ringing Opportunity 
Each year the club volunteers to ring bells for the 
Salvation Army.  This year we have chosen the  east 
door of Dillon’s East close to home.  They only have 
two hour blocks of time so we are signed up to ring 
from 11 AM until 3 PM on Saturday, December 17.  
Hopefully people will have the Christmas spirit by 
that time.  If you have already arranged to ring with 
someone, please choose a time that fits both of your 
schedules.  There is an online signup sheet that can be 
accessed at signup.com/go/xbZrikn  where you will 
be able to enter your name and the shift for which  
you would like to volunteer.  If this seems too high 
tech, just let Larry know your choice and he will 
enter it for you.     
 

 Winter Wonderland 
In the past we have taken tickets for Winter 
Wonderland.  Last year they did not need any more 
volunteers so we sat that one out.  This year they are 
very close to having all slots filled.  The only dates 
left were December 21, 23, 24, and 30.  It may be that 
we need to consider searching for a date earlier next 
year. 
 
 
 
 

Kiwanis,  serving the children of the world. 
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